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Purpose of the Report 
 
1. To provide a briefing on the development of the NHS Joint Plan as required under 

the Health and Care Act 2022.   
 

Information  
 
2. The Committee has previously received briefings on the development and 

provisions of the Health and Care Act 2022, under which Integrated Care 
Partnerships are required to produce Integrated Care Strategies. The Strategy for 
Nottingham and Nottinghamshire was approved in March 2023. 

 
3. The Integrated Care Board is also required to produce a 5-year Joint Forward Plan 

with strategic partners. Updated annually, the Joint Forward Plan is currently being 
worked up with NHS partners and both Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Health 
and Wellbeing Boards will have input into the Plan to ensure it aligns with the 
Integrate Care Strategy.  
 

4. A briefing from the Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Integrated Care Board is 
attached as an appendix to this report. Alex Ball, Director of Communications and 
Engagement, and Joanna Cooper, Assistant Director of Strategy, Nottingham 
and Nottinghamshire ICB will attend the meeting to introduce the Plan, and to 
respond to questions and comments from the Committee. 

 
5. Members are requested to consider and comment on the information provided and 

schedule further consideration, if necessary. 
 

 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
 That the Health Scrutiny Committee: 
 
1) Consider and comment on the information provided. 

 



2) Note the Integrated Care Strategy and the progress made towards producing 
the NHS Joint Forward Plan. 
 
 

 
Councillor Sue Saddington 
Chairman of Health Scrutiny Committee 
 
 
 


